


Special Protection Area of Mediterranean Interest by the Barcelona Convention countries in 2001.
Although it still needs an effective management and monitoring plan, it is already a fundamental

step towards cetaceans' protection.

This largely common understanding is testified by the Moratorium issued by the
International Whaling Commission (IWC), which came into force in 1986 as a key measure in the
protection of whales globally. We would like to underline that the 1946 International Convention
for the Regulation of Whaling, which established the Commission, allows countries, in Article VIII,
to hunt and kill whales only for scientific research purposes. This article assigns the responsibility
for establishing and regulating these catches to individual governments, which must, however,
inform the IWC of any whaling activities carried out under special permits. Furthermore, the
scientific information produced by these activities must be submitted to the Commission at least

once a year.

It is evident that Article VIl does not mention any permits for commercial hunting.
Notwithstanding this provision, this year a commercial hunting permit has been granted to one

company, Hvalur. In our view, this contravenes the spirit and letter of the Convention.

We are convinced that Iceland can make a significant contribution to the protection of
whales by ending hunting for commercial purpose and joining international initiatives to protect
these magnificent animals. We hope that Iceland can follow the many international examples of
whales' protection initiatives, as the Pelagos Sanctuary in the North-West Mediterranean, the
marine protected areas of the Phoenix Islands Protected Area and Papahanaumokuakea Marine
National Monument, established by Kiribati and the United States respectively. We hope that these
examples will become role models able to foster the emergence of many other places aimed at

protecting species already in distress and threatened with extinction.

Iceland has the opportunity to join this global movement and become a big player in marine

conservation.

We therefore heartily ask the Icelandic government to take immediate action to end whaling
and make the protection of whales a matter of priority for your great country. Preserving our marine
heritage is not only a responsibility we owe to future generations but also a testament to our

commitment to the well-being of our oceans and the incredible creatures that inhabit them.
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